1st PARK STREET SCOUT GROUP

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD AT THE SCOUT HUT ON TUESDAY 13 JUNE 1978 AT 8.15 pm

PRESENT: Mr & Mrs Cox, Mr Peake, Mr Quaterman,

Mr Liffen, Mr & Mrs Birch, Mr & Mrs Rosae, Mrs Abington, Mr & Mrs Bothwell, Mr Flack,

Mr Carruthers, Mr Fuller, Mrs Hardy,

Mrs Callan, Mr Curtis, Mr Mansell, Mr Brookman.

APOLOGIES: Mrs Quaterman, Mr Wilmore, Mr Curzon,

Mrs Embleton.

1 MATTERS ARISING

2

Mr Liffen wished to have the Scout Football amended to read "Mr Liffen who had assumed control of the Scout Football team, had selected a team of 1!-14 year old Scouts" and not "was assuming control...., was going to select a team, etc."

REPORTS OF THE CUB/SCOUT SECTIONS

Wood Pack now had 26 cubs and Birch Pack 24. Both Packs were now using the new errow scheme. This year Mike Carruthers and Steve Roome had gained gold arrows before going on to Scouts. The two Packs had taken part in the various competitions and come second in the athletics. Various outings had been arranged and a very enjoyabke weekend camping had been held at Leas Wood. Mrs Quaterman (Rikki) and parents were thanked for their help during the past year. Future Events - 16/17 September Birch Pack were camping at Chalfont St Giles and Wood Pack at Leas Wood. The Scouts would be going on a hike to Scotland. 7/9 July Scout Boating £2.50 for the weekend.

Mr Wilmore reported that the Gub Football team had played 12 league matches - drew 1 and lost 11 and, consequently had been relegated to the 2nd division. However, the team did win 2 out of the 3 cup matches but were defeated in the quarter finals by the beaten finalists. The funds were in a healthy state and consequently it was suggested that some of the money be spent on replacing some of the boys football shirts. Mr Wilmore thanked the parents, in particular Mr Roome, for their past help in providing transport.

3 APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS TO 31 MARCH 1978

Mrs Bothwell stressed that with a £47 electrical bill and £47 for a new tent, it was important to organise future events to raise sufficient funds as rent received from hirers of the Hut was not adequate.

Accounts approved and seconded by Mrs Cox and Mrs Abington.

ELECTION OF CROUP CHAIRMAN, SECRETARY, TREASURER AND OTHER MEMBERS WHICH THE GROUP COUNCIL CONSIDERS NECESSARY

Mr Cox, retiring Chairman was thanked for his past work, particularly his valuable assistance on the work on the Hut. Mr Mansell was nominated as Chairman, but asked if a Vice-Chairman could be elected sometime to act at committee meetings during his absence owing to business commitments.

The rest of the nominations were as follows:-

Mr Liffen Mr Wilmore Mr Fuller	- Football	Scout Organiser Cub Organiser s Organiser
Mrs Birch Mrs Roome Mrs Hardy Mr Flack) } Fund Rai	sing Committee

5 APPOINTMENT OF AUDITORS

Mr Flack would approach someone to fill this position.

6 AWARDS

With the money Mr & Mrs Larkin gave, it was agreed to buy 2 shields to be known as the Larkin Trophy. It was suggested to award the Trophy for the Arrow Ingerpack Competition and either the Camp Competition or Community Service.

7 ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- a) Hut Cleaning Rota Mrs Cox would ask Mrs Hill if she was prepared to continue in her role as Hut Cleaning Organiser.
- b) Mrs Hardy offered her services of typing Cub/Scout secretarial work.
- c') Mr Peake agreed to approach Mr Moffat to ask him if he would be prepared to look after the new van, to be acquired in September.

Meeting closed at 10.25 pm.